From:
 Subsistence, OSM

 To:
 Koller, Justin P

 Cc:
 Grediagin, Lisa M

Subject: Fw: [EXTERNAL] Public comment on trapping setback restrictions

Date: Tuesday, July 1, 2025 12:11:32 PM

Office of Subsistence Management 1011 E Tudor Rd, MS 121 Anchorage, AK 99503-6199

(907) 786-3888 phone (907) 786-3898 fax

Website: www.doi.gov/subsistence

Like us on Facebook! www.facebook.com/subsistencealaska

From: Kathleen James <kathynjames@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, July 1, 2025 8:40 AM

To: Subsistence, OSM <subsistence@ios.doi.gov>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Public comment on trapping setback restrictions

This email has been received from outside of DOI - Use caution before clicking on links, opening attachments, or responding.

Dear Office of Subsistence Mgmt:

As a homeowner and long-time resident of Cooper Landing, I'd like to add support for the need for safe trapping regulations, with a hardy set-back requirement for all traps. Not long ago, I was walking along Kenai Lake - in residential area no less- and came upon a large bear-sized trap, right at edge of treeline on the beach! Any kid or dog could have been killed by this mindless placement. And I also know of a couple of locals' pets who have died due to violations in honoring even the minimal current restrictions. One such incident was on the old road going from Crescent Trailhead over to Tern Lake- yet another actively traveled path for all of us who enjoy recreating here.

Please do what you can to keep our beautiful state safe for all to enjoy. Thank you for your diligence and service.

Sincerely,

Kathleen James 34377 Williams Rd P O Box 884 Cooper Landing, AK 99572 907-202-0570